
 

 
 
Rome, 14 June 2005 – Pursuant to the provisions of Consob Communication no. 5025723 
of 15 April 2005, Enel announces that the independent auditors KPMG SpA have completed 
a full audit of the reconciliations envisaged under IFRS 1 (First-time adoption of International 
Financial Reporting Standards). 
 
The text of the report issued by KPMG SpA on the document “Transition to International 
Accounting Standards (IFRS)” has already been published both on Enel’s website 
(www.enel.it) and Borsa Italiana’s website (www.borsaitalia.it ). 
 
KPMG SpA’s audit was completed ahead of the original schedule, which had envisaged 
release of the auditors’ opinion together with Enel’s semiannual report for 2005, in view of 
the upcoming global offering of Enel shares by the Ministry of the Economy and Finance. 
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